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We congratulate you, Mr Chairman on your election and we are confident that your
leadership with the full support of the Bureau will ensure that we have a successful
session.

We would like to thank the Secretary-General for his reports which were helpful in
informing our deliberations.

Mr. Chairman,

The Samoa Government is committed to the ICPD Program of Action with its national
policy and programme implementation. The ICPD agenda reminds that we should
implement inclusive, equitable and sustainable global development for all and in this
regard, Samoa welcomes the theme of the Rfty-first Session on "Sustainable cities,
human mobility and international migration".

Samoa has been working hard to integrate and streamline the sustainable development
goals (SDGs) in to its national Strategy for the Development of Samoa 2017-2020, and
was the first Pacific Small Island Developing State, to report on its development
progress when presenting its National Voluntary Report in 2016 at UN High Level
Political Forum. Samoa saw the opportunity to review its existing national systems,
processes and institutions to support the localization of the SDGs.

The review and formulation of the Samoa Strategy for Sustainable Development 2016 -
2020 highlights the inter-linkages of the SDGs and the national priorities as well as the
population and development Issues. As a resource constrained country, Samoa
integrated population issues as a crucial part of its National Sustainable Development




